Dr. Hubert L. Allen, The Alton Clinic, Alton, Illinois,

Dear Hub:

Thank you very much for your good letter with the enclosure from Dr. Needles. I am writing Dr. Needles to-day, and if he cannot arrange it then I will make other arrangements.

Bobby has already written to the University of Pennsylvania dealers and they have them on hand and are in a position to supply him. Of course, I will pay \$274 for the scope, but they will give him four years' service, storage, and so forth during the time that he is away from school on vacations. And if there are any replacements of course they will take care of that.

So if Dr. Needles is not in position it will be O.K., and I will still appreciate the fine effort that you made.

With appreciation and best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH